From: Inquiry.RESEARCH@childrenscommissioner.gsi.gov.uk [mailto:Inquiry.RESEARCH@childrenscommissioner.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 21 June 2016 18:51
To: school 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Subject: Official data request from Children's Commissioner for England

Children’s Commissioner for England – survey on schools and the prevention of child sexual abuse

Dear 
I am writing to you because we are issuing a survey to all schools using my statutory legal powers to request data. We would like to find out about the number of referrals made by schools to local authorities and what happens to those referrals. Schools are an integral part of most children and young people's lives. I am also aware that schools are one of the agencies most likely to refer concerns of child sexual abuse to local authorities. However, what is not known is the total number of safeguarding/child protection referrals made by schools, and how many of those referrals are subsequently taken forward by the local authority. I am seeking to understand this issue in greater detail.

As you may be aware, I have legal powers to request this data. These powers are set out in section 2F Children Act 2004 (as inserted by section 110 Children and Families Act 2014):

‘(1) Any person exercising functions of a public nature must supply the Children’s Commissioner with such information in that person’s possession relating to those functions as the Commissioner may reasonably request for the purposes of the primary function or the function under section 2D.

(2) The information must be information which that person would, apart from subsection (1), lawfully be able to disclose to the Commissioner.’

I am using these powers to request this data and I would be very grateful if you could complete this survey.  Your responses will help me and my Office understand the role being played by schools in the prevention of sexual abuse, and the ways in which schools can be supported to discharge this role more effectively.

The information will be shared with my office.  All responses to this survey will be collated and analysed to inform work on child sexual abuse, and may also inform other areas of work.  All identifiable information will be anonymised.  If I choose to publish any information, only aggregate figures will be reported (e.g. “75% of secondary schools teach children about internet safety”).

Please click here to access the survey. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my research team on research.inquiry@childrenscommissioner.gsi.gov.uk. 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

Kind regards,
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Anne Longfield OBE, Children’s Commissioner for England
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